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Commentary (4/2/10) 
 

Anesthesiologists and Capital Punishment 
 
The majority of states in the United States authorize capital punishment, and nearly all 
states utilize lethal injection as the means of execution.  However, this method of 
execution is not always straightforward (1), and, therefore, some states have sought 
the assistance of anesthesiologists (2). 
 
This puts anesthesiologists in an untenable position.  They can assuredly provide 
effective anesthesia, but doing so in order to cause a patient’s death is a violation of 
their fundamental duty as physicians to do no harm. 
 
For decades the American Medical Association (AMA) has been opposed to physician 
involvement in capital punishment on the grounds that physicians are members of a 
profession dedicated to preserving life when there is hope of doing so (3).  Effective 
February 15, 2010, the American Board of Anesthesiology (ABA) has incorporated the 
AMA’s position on capital punishment into its professional standing requirements for all 
anesthesiologists who are candidates for or diplomates of the ABA (4).  Thus, 
anesthesiologists may not participate in capital punishment if they wish to be certified 
by the ABA.  What constitutes participation is clearly defined by the AMA’s policy. 
 
The ABA has not taken this action because of any position regarding the 
appropriateness of the death penalty.  Anesthesiologists, like all physicians and all 
citizens, have different personal opinions about capital punishment.  Nonetheless, the 
ABA, like the AMA, believes strongly that physicians should not be involved in capital 
punishment.  The American Society of Anesthesiologists has also supported the AMA’s 
position in this regard (5), as have others (6).  Patients should never confuse the 
practice of anesthesiology with the injection of drugs to cause death.  Physicians 
should not be expected to act in ways that violate the ethics of medical practice, even 
if these acts are legal.  
 
In conclusion, the ABA’s policy on capital punishment is intended to uphold the highest 
standards of medical practice and encourage anesthesiologists and other physicians to 
honor their professional obligations to patients and society.   
 
 

 
Mark A. Rockoff, MD 
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